FIFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME ~ FEBRUARY 4, 2018

ST. JOHN

OUR LADY OF MT. CARMEL

ST. BERNARD

Father Kevin Richter, Pastor ~ Father Mark Stoll, Parochial Vicar PH: 712-673-2351 after 4 p.m. Fr. Richard Remmes, PH: 712-790-6888; Deacon: Rev. Mr. Greg Sampson

St. John <u>stjohnarcadia@gmail.com</u>, PH: 712-689-2595 St. Bernard/OLMC <u>stbernard@westianet.net</u>, PH: 712-673-2582 9a.m-4 p.m.

Website: ChristTheKingCatholicCommunity.rg

Monday	February 5	8:00 a.mAt SJ	Vince/Frances Wolterman+	
Tuesday	February 6	8:00 a.mAt SJ	Rita/Bob Sundrup+	
		8:00 a.mAt SB	Rita C. Wuebker+	
Wednesday	February 7	8:00 a.mAt SJ	Don Diers+	
		8:00 a.mAt OLMC	No Morning Prayer	
		8:25 a.mAt HS-KCS	Joe/Nellie Baumhover+	
Thursday	February 8	8:00 a.mAt SJ	Ivan, Margaret & Herman Schrad+	
-	-	8:00 a.mAt SB	Jerry Neu+	
Friday	February 9	8:00 a.mAt SJ	Living & Deceased of Erwin/Rita Vonnahme Family	
-	-	8:00 a.mAt OLMC	Don Hannasch+	
Saturday	February 10	5:30 p.mAt SJ	Leonard Pudenz+	
Sunday	February 11	8:00 a.mAt OLMC	Al Bellinghausen+	
•	•	10:00 a.mAt SB	Bette Snyder+	

THE SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION: *St. Bernard's* – Sunday's 9:30- 9:45a.m. and by appointment *St. John's* – Saturday's 5:00-5:15 p.m. and by appointment, *Our Lady of Mt. Carmel* – Sunday's 7:30-7:45 a.m. and by appointment

PRESIDER: Fr. N	Mark Stoll							
Eucharistic Ministers:	St. John Joel Dentlinger (HB) Tom Eich	Our Lady of Mt. Carmel Lori Loneman		St. Bernard Deacon Greg Chuck Thatcher (HB)				
Ushers/Greeters Kraig & Renee Lux Gift Bearers:		Youth Youth		Kenny Steinkamp, Gene Weber John Mueggenberg Harry/Mary Kay Uhlenkamp (M) Joanell Koster/Myrna Snyder (S) Chuck & Mary Thatcher (GB)				
Servers:	Brianna, Brett & Blake Lux	Ben & Samantha Schmitz Carter Pudenz		Jordon Stork, Claire Snyder Brittany Pudenz				
Readers:	Joel Dentlinger	Youth & Brian Hoffman		Myrna Snyder				
Rosary Leaders:	Mary Theresa Hoffmann	Myron/Shari Schulte, Cheryl Schulte		Leonard & Jean Grote				
Money Counters:	Mary Jo Berning Rita Bruch	Dennis & Connie Ludwig Allan & Nancy Pudenz		Connie Weber Dale & Arlene Mueggenberg				
Finances for Week of January 28								
St. John Church Support-Adul Church Support-Child Loose Offering Choir Income Briar Cliff Bazaar Fund II CCRE Budgeted Mo. Giving Income this month Expenses for the Wee Expenses for the Mon	\$ 0.00 \$ 46.00 \$ 75.00 \$ 11.00 \$ 300.00 \$ 50.00 \$ 20,040.00 \$ 12,616.55 \$ \$ 910.29	Our Lady of Mt. Carmel Church Support-Adult Church Support-Child Loose Offering Candle Money Briar Cliff Pancake Breakfast Tickets Pancake Break. Raffle Ticket Budgeted Mo. Giving Income this month Expenses for the Week Expenses for the Month	\$ 795.00 \$ 7.00 \$ 263.00 \$ 13.00 \$ 51.00 \$ 7,321.00 \$ 866.75 \$17,015.00 \$31,295.67 \$ 6,121.66 \$26,101.53	St. Bernard Church Support-Adult Church Support-Child Loose Offering Candle Money Valentine's Dinner/Dance Briar Cliff Budgeted Mo. Giving Income this month Expenses for the Week Expenses for the Month	\$ 2,220.00 \$ 24.00 \$ 304.00 \$ 11.00 \$ 5,945.00 \$ 115.00 \$28,502.00 \$38,347.06 \$ 3,062.33 \$51,986.53			
DAA Goal \$ 7,064.00 DAA Pledged/Given \$ 7,262/\$7,262 55 Cards Returned		DAA Goal DAA Pledged/Given 52 Cards Returned	\$ 5,709.00 \$ 4,965/\$4,715	DAA Goal DAA Pledged/Given 74 Cards Returne	\$ 8,848.00 \$5,895/\$5,370 d			

FROM THE DESK OF THE Regional PAROCHIAL VICAR: On this Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time, I am at Holy Spirt. Fr. Andrew Hoffman is here this weekend filling in for Fr. John Gerald who is on vacation in India for a few more days. We are nearing Lent, which begins February 14. More information will be given next Sunday. If you wish to participate in Dynamic Catholic's "Best Lent Ever", visit https://dynamiccatholic.com/bestlentever for more information and to sign up. Please remember your parish in your will.....Your bequest is a testimony to your faith in our future. —Fr. Mark

For All Parishes:

- AT THE REQUEST OF ST. ANTHONY HOSPITAL the Sign of Peace and the Communion Cup will be suspended during the month of February due to illnesses.
- STEUBENVILLE YOUTH CONFERENCES, is a high-energy youth conference held around the country where thousands of teens are invited to encounter Jesus Christ through dynamic speakers, engaging music, the Sacraments, small group discussions, and fellowship with other teens. All high school students are invited to join other young Catholics across the county, diocese, and region at this year's Steubenville Conference in Springfield, Missouri July 13-15. If you are interested in attending or have any questions, please contact Carly Meixner, CCYM coordinator, by text or call at (712) 357-5406, or email her at coordinator.ccym@gmail.com
- **UPCOMING DOMUS TRINITATIS RETREATS:** Women's Retreat: February 10-11, On the Dignity and Vocation of Woman; Creation Retreat: February 24-25, Reclaiming a Sacramental Vision of Reality. For info or to register, please call Julie, 712-292-3011

- ALL WOMEN ARE INVITED to a three-week study on prayer, through the organization Blessed is She. Meetings will be on Saturdays February 17, 24, and March 3, with a closing potluck brunch on March 10, from 9-10 am in Collison Hall at St. Lawrence Parish. There is an \$8 fee for study material. For more information or to your study materials, please contact Carly Meixner at coordinator.ccym@gmail.com or by phone at 712-357-5406.
- DAILY MASS will be cancelled at Our Lady of Mount Carmel-Mount Carmel on the days schools are postponed or cancelled due to winter weather and at St. John-Arcadia on the days schools are cancelled due to winter weather. Daily Mass at St. Bernard-Breda will still be held on those days.
- **USED PALM BRANCHES** may be brought to church and placed in the box marked "Palms." These will be burned for ashes to be used Ash Wednesday. These are due by February 11.
- SNOW/ICE REMOVAL: With winter here, we have volunteers and hired persons to clear the snow and ice from sidewalks, steps, and parking. Sometimes, these persons do not get everything cleared, especially when the snow is falling, and the wind is blowing during parish activities. Thus, if you volunteer and pick up a shovel or broom or ice melt to clear areas around any parish facility, please note this on the SNOW REMOVAL LOG found in the entrances of our parish facilities as required by our insurance company. Thank you.
- COLLECTION MONEY for each parish stays in each parish. Unlike what some rumors and accusations report, the weekly collection money DOES NOT go to Carroll to support either parish in Carroll or another parish in Carroll County. Each dollar collected in the collection basket each weekend supports the parish it is designated for: i.e. Mount Carmel or Arcadia or Breda.
- **COLLECTION ENVELOPES** from any of these three parishes may be placed in any of the three parishes collection baskets and your contribution will be forwarded to your parish.
- **NEW PARISHIONERS** may register in the parish of their choice by visiting http://christthekingcatholiccommunity.org/parish-registration [under the ABOUT drop-down menu].
- PERSONS WISHING TO JOIN THE CATHOLIC CHURCH, whether baptized in another faith or unbaptized and over the age of seven [7], may contact the pastor at any time of the year to begin the process known as RCIA [Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults]/RCIC [Rite of Christian Initiation of Children].
- JOB OPENING: Parish Bookkeeper/Secretary PART-TIME to complete all financial transactions for St. Bernard and Our Lady of Mount Carmel parishes in a timely and efficient manner and to perform secretarial and clerical support duties for the Pastor (and staff), i.e., typing, filing, mailing, recording data, and scheduling appointments to provide for the efficient operations of the office and enhancement of staff effectiveness. For more information and/or to apply contact Fr. Mark Stoll at 712-673-2582. Application available on the parish website, http://christthekingcatholiccommunity.org or at the parish office, 306 N 2nd St, Breda, Iowa.
- H.O.P.E.S. (Healthy Opportunities for Parents to Experience Success) is a voluntary in-home visitation program available to expecting parents, and those with children, newborn to age 4 living in Carroll County. H.O.P.E.S. staff visit families in their own homes providing parents with support to be successful, loving, nurturing and happy parents. Information is offered on topics such as: pregnancy, health and child development, school readiness, social skills, discipline, parenting skills, and many others. There is NO CHARGE for this program. H.O.P.E.S. is funded by Partnerships 4 Families, Early Childhood Iowa Area. For more information please call Sara at 712-794-5623 or sskinner@stanthonyhospital.org
- THE CARROLL COUNTY NEST supports and encourages expectant mothers to improve their health and the health of their babies. CCN promotes prenatal care and healthy behavior during pregnancy using incentives and education. Nest clients "earn" points for going to prenatal doctor visits, well baby check-ups, immunizations, breastfeeding etc... These points are redeemed for items such as diapers, high chairs, wipes, bottles, and various baby items. You are eligible for Carroll County Nest if you live in Carroll County and are expecting a baby/have a new baby. There is no charge for the program. Carroll County Nest is funded by United Way and community donations. For more information or to donate please call Sara at 712-794-5623 or sskinner@stanthonyhospital.org The Nest is located at Carroll County Public Health/A Division of St. Anthony Home Health/Hospice.
- HOLY SPIRIT MEN'S CLUB BREAKFAST will be held Sunday, February 4th at the Greteman Center, 7:30 a.m.-12:00 p.m. Menu includes sausage, eggs, rolls, coffee, milk and juice. Free will donation. All are welcome!
- ST. BERNARD'S ANNUAL VALENTINE DINNER/DANCE will be Saturday, February 10, 2018, at the Breda American Legion Hall. The evening will begin with a happy hour 6:00-7:00 p.m. followed by a dinner catered by Lidderdale Country Store. Entertainment will be provided by Brad Morgan 7:00-11:00 p.m. Cash drawings will be held throughout the night. Tickets are \$75.00 each. Get your tickets before January 21, 2018 to be entered into an early bird drawing to win one of 2 \$50 cash prizes! For more information, to purchase tickets, or to donate please contact any of the committee members: Kevin and Stephanie Neumayer (830-4914), Devin and Mimi Pudenz (790-2553), Aaron and Carrie Schulz (790-9617), Adam Schelle (790-0980), Russ and Kim Knobbe (830-2698), Cory and Elizabeth Uhlenkamp (830-4754), Chris Uhlenkamp (830-9194), Brett Schwarzkopf (830-0257).
- ST. LAWRENCE STALEY'S CHICKEN DINNER will be held on Sunday, February 11 from 4–6:30 p.m. at Collison Hall. Dinner menu includes chicken, mashed potatoes & gravy, vegetable, homemade salads, homemade pie or dessert, roll & beverage. Adults /\$10.00 Children 4-11 /\$6.00. Children 3 & under /Free; Carry-Out Available; \$10.00/meal
- ST. JOSEPH'S PARISH FISH FRY will be Friday, February 16 and March 2. Serving 5:00-8:00 p.m. at Dedham Legion Hall. Fish, potatoes, coleslaw, bun and dessert. Adults-\$9, 6-12-\$5, 5 and under Free. Drive up available from 5:00 until 7:30...No need to call ahead.

St. John: Parish Office, Julie Eich, 712-689-2595, Hours: Mon. & Fri. 7:30 a.m.-11:30 a.m.

• WANTED: Someone to do snow removal of the church sidewalks & steps. A snow blower and blower vac are provided. Please contact the Parish Office (689-2595).

Our Lady of Mt. Carmel: Parish Office, 712-673-2582, Hours: Tues. - Fri. 9 a.m. - 4 p.m.

- PANCAKE BREAKFAST, initial report: 890 served; Breakfast income: \$7,356.00; raffle income: \$870.75; expenses: \$3,190.10; net income: \$5,036.65. Thank you to everyone who assisted!
- CHURCH CLEANING (general dusting, vacuuming, and bathroom cleaning) is being done once or twice each month by families of the parish. We have openings for April, June-December 2018. This is good service hours for youth. Please sign up for a month on the bulletin board in the church entrance.

St. Bernard: Parish Office, 712-673-2582, Hours: Tues. - Fri. 9 a.m. - 4 p.m.

- ST. BERNARD'S ANNUAL VALENTINE DINNER/DANCE will be Saturday, February 10. Have you purchased your tickets? See note above. If you have purchased tickets and are shut-in or elderly and wish you meal to be delivered in the Breda area or to request to pick up your meal, please call 712-803-2698 by 6:00 p.m. February 10. Mass times will remain as normal and will not be switched this year due to the confusion this causes for many people.
- LENDING LIBRARY is available at St. Bernard in the entrance of the church. HAVE YOU CHECKED IT OUT?